
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER 
MEETING MINUTES 

JUNE 14, 2016 
 

The June meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center came to 
order at 9:30 am.  Members present were Robin Sack, David Sack, 
Kathleen Zielinski, Elaine Hall and Barbara Boal. Representing the town 
were Craig Bloszinsky and Nikki Keely. 

 
The May minutes were approved. 
 

Old Business 
 
Town News 
 Craig stated that the town vision meetings are ongoing.  There 
have been seven visits to other public buildings designed by the 
architect. 
 In an open budget meeting it was voted that the expanded 
services budget will go on as proposed.   
 The town flag will go on the new flagpole and will remain flying at 
all times. 
 
Rental Updates 

Nikki passed out a list of all classes, rentals, and events held at the 
town, Ocean Front Park and Community Center.   The town will sponsor 
a blood drive on August 19. 
 A new air conditioning unit has been installed in the community 
center. 
 There will be filler signposts for K Ave installed at the end of 
summer. They will be for the police, fire station, town hall and 
community center. 
 A new sign for the community center is in the budget for the next 
year. 
 
Financial Reimbursements 
 
 Jeannie sent a reminder that all reimbursements for the current 
year be turned into town hall by June 30. 
 



 
KBCC T Shirts 
 Kathleen stated that the T-Shirt Shack can make any design for 
community center t-shirts.  The cost will be no more that $20.00. 
Another suggestion for the barbeque outfit would be that the committee 
members wear white shirts, leis, and a nametag. A decision will be made 
at the next meeting. 
 
Quilt Raffle Tickets 
 As of this date the total for all ticket sales is $190.00.  The last 
raffle will be held this coming weekend, June 19th at the Ocean Front 
Park Sunday concert. 
 
Barbeque 
  Jeannie has spoken to the minister at the Lutheran Church and 
has contacted MOI for the barbeque. Kathleen has contacted Big Daddies 
who have agreed to donate the slaw. 
 A live band, the Tide Travelers, will play during the barbeque. A 
promotional flyer was created to promote the barbeque and the band. 
Nikki is in charge of setup of for tables. A sign will need to be placed in 
the parking lot to reserve parking spaces for people attending the 
barbeque. 
 
Watering Plants 
 Plant watering will continue as needed.  Please be careful that 
cars do not run the hose while watering. 
 
New Business 
 
 A request was made for the chamber to request the Island Gazette 
include the barbeque in the Pleasure Island Calendar of events and to 
change the committee meeting to 9:30 am. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:30. 
 
Submitted by: 
Barbara Boal 


